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TO:              Members of the Plan Commission 
FROM:        Hickory R. Hurie 
SUBJECT:   Analysis of request for major modification re: Block 51/Cap West 
DATE:          September 14, 2006    
 
SUMMARY: 
Alexander Company has proposed a change in their Block 51 development that affects the earlier iz waiver 

recommendation acted upon by the Plan Commission. The requested change adds four units to 
the total for the development and increases the average sales price per unit to $299,000. 

 
Alexander seeks a modification in their previously approved partial waiver of the inclusionary zoning requirements 

for the project due to the tight site constraints, projected costs of the building, and the lack of 
financial feasibility due to the limited density of the project. 

 
Staff recommend Plan Commission modification of the prior waiver arrangement to retain the same number of on-

site inclusionary units for the development (18 iz units) , and increase the number of units for a 
payment in lieu by one, while using the new projected average sales price per unit, for a total in 
lieu payment of $209,300. 

 
This analysis for an inclusionary zoning waiver is based upon data furnished by the developer and by the 

Planning Unit during July and August 2006. 
  
METHOD OF ANALYSIS:   
The Council adopted a waiver provision as part of the inclusionary dwelling unit ordinance that requires an 

analysis of project financial feasibility.  The method consists of running three or more scenarios, 
using data provided by the developer.  The first run is based upon a scenario whereby the 
project, using current zoning levels, is set at market rate rentals.  If this version is financially 
feasible according to the standards adopted by the Common Council, the project is then run with 
the full 15% inclusionary dwelling units included in the project.  If this full IZ scenario does not 
meet the Council standards for financial feasibility, staff are to recommend a third ‘waiver’ 
scenario with attributes (a combination of a partial percentage of IZ units, with units off-site, or 
payment in lieu of units on-site or reduction of expected number of units) that will provide a 
sufficient return for financial feasibility. 

 
 
MODIFIED IZ SCENARIOS WITH FEWER IZ UNITS OR PAYMENT IN LIEU: 
 
As in the previously approved conditions, staff discussed with Alexander Company options of providing the 
inclusionary units and concluded that the provision of new off-site units was not likely, given ownership control in 
the area.   
 
CONCLUSION: 
Based on current information and the same level of TIF assistance, staff recommend that the developer provide a 

total of 18 inclusionary dwelling units on the site (2 in the Broom St Lofts and 16 in the 309 
Tower) and pay $209,300 as a payment in lieu of the 7 ‘waived’ on-site units. This 
recommendation is conditional upon the same level of TIF as the prior recommendation.  The 
waiver payment was calculated on a formula defined in the ordinance (10% of the average 
projected value of all units in the development).  
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